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w'w THANK YOU for being part of our caring community.

Fall Message from Cornerstone’s Interim Executive Director

Fall is here. Some of our residents have been enjoying the backyard, watching the
leaves move from green to orange to red. However, how the pandemic has changed our
day today lives is still very much top of mind for all of us here at Cornerstone.

It has been an isolating time for many. This isolation is true also for many ofthe
women we serve that live in small, but bright bachelor apartments.

We are focused still on creating loving communities for women to heal after a crisis. As
we look towards the winter, we are also very focused on preventing infections in our
Emergency Shelter and four supportive housing communities and outreach program.

A sincere thanks are due for our committed staff, residents, and clients and their one-
team spirit during this strange year. We are so grateful to know that the community is
with us every step of the way. This Thanksgiving, please know that we are grateful for

you.

-Martine Dore
Interim Executive Director

When we give cheerfully and accept gratefully, everyone is blessed.
-Maya Angelou

Donor Profile: Khalsa Aid Canada— The Ottawa Chapter

Khalsa Aid International is a non-profit service based charity formed
in 1999; its Canadian counterpartrecently cameto Canada in 2017.

A central part of the Sikh faith is to do acts of ‘sewa 'service in recogni-
tion that human beings are part of the same family.

When a tornado devastated Dunrobin and parts of West Ottawa in
2018, the Ottawa Chapter quickly mobilized. After conducting a brief
needs assessment, the group offered charging stations for phones,
snacks and water in a local Church parking lot. Grateful neighbours
were able to rest, eat and call their insurance companies and loved

Khalsa Ald volunteers give

personalcars products. OLES. . . . . Lo o
Founding member and National Director Jindi Singh says, “Our com-
In this edition: mitment to service is religious, yet our operations are secular.”
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6 Spiritual Care dreds of units of personal care products for our residents. We are deep-
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Purple Tie Gala: 2020 Virtual Edition
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| CHOOSE
_HOPE

Once again, we are left
speechless from the
generosity

of our city.

Thanks to: every single person
and organization who
donated, bought tickets, sponsored,
coordinated, shared, or simply tuned in
to learn more about what we do.

EBaslet ticlet purchaszers talke
gelfies from September 12, 2020
andzhare on zocial mediathe

nightofthe event.

On September 12, 2020 together we raised nearly $73,000 for Cornerstone’s 2nd Annual
(but first virtual) Purple Tie Gala.

We are proud to have also gained new allies through our energetic campaign, and we
welcome everyone to move forward with us in helping to continue building a more com-
passionate Ottawa.

Funds raised help us provide additional food to our women in Shelter, plus replace
equipment.

Your support is directly helping women in your community transition from homeless-
ness to hope - and brighter days ahead.

wWww.cornerstonewomen.ca
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Recap: Purple Tie Gala 2020 Virtual Edition

Fezidents Jenny, and Anna along with staff hosted a watch party whileenjoying treats from Thyme & Again Creative Catering.

A special thank you to our Sponsors and Supporters! Proudly Presented by Livingston
MacDonald Wealth Management RBC and Generously Supported by Flora Hall
Brewing.

Special thanks to the following sponsors for their incredible allyship:

Apt613, Brian Scott and Monica Sapiano, bluArc, Emond Harnden, Luplano Executive
Search, Rogers tv Ottawa Cable 22, Westboro Village '
Business Improvement Area,and Thyme & Again Creative
Catering.

Thanks to our committee:

Emcee and Volunteer Joseph Cull

Delan De Silva

Heidi Rodger

Jake Naylor

Andrea Tomkins

We also want to recognize and celebrate the talent and
time of two special individuals: Frank Sukhoo (Sukhoo
Sukhoo Khooture) & Madeleine Cormier (Chapeaux de
Madeleine).

For over a decade, these two long-time supporters were the
visionaries behind fashion elements of past events. This
year, they created a fashion show in a park to benefit the
Virtual Purple Tie Gala. We knew their creativity wasa Top ., from left to right: Anica Iordache
given, but we were just thrilled with how amazing j; . Zji‘g?it;ﬁ 5;3:;?;:;2?““ fast
everything turned out, with all of the unique challenges set goiom: Fashion show in Bingham Public
before us in 2020. Cornerstone loves and appreciates you  Park Photo Credits: top.Garth Gullekson,
both so much. Thank you for helpingus create something =~ 0o Fichard Tardif

memorable for our celebration of hope.

wWww.cornerstonewomen.ca
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McPhail Summer Outing

Bach year, we look forward to a summer
outing at McPhail House. McPhail house is a
shared supportive housing space for six new
Canadian women.
Many of the McPhail House residents have
been working hard in essential service-
related work during COVIDIS. The residents s -
really wanted to have some fun! We were S
delighted to go on an Ottawa River boat cruise &
and chose the sunset cruise together. _;’ N~
We started the evening out with a small BBQ _g [ /.
inourbackyard and then set sail. o o ,

, , McPhailresidents enjoying the Ottawa Fiver Boat
Everything went according to plan and we all Criise
agreed it was one of the best things we have
enjoyed together. Even during these challenging times, it is still important to find some

Joy.

-Melanie
Outreach and McPhail House Manager

Deepening Connections for Residents during Covid-19

The impact of COVID-19 was certainly felt here at our Booth Com-
munity. The once busy hallways, and common areas, filled with
laughter and connection, became quiet as our residents spent their _
time in their apartments, isolated like many others in the commu- -
nity. It quickly became a priority for us to find new, creative ways to
build connection, even while remaining physically distanced.

We began by putting up signs of encouragement throughout the
building, followed by a “candy gram cart” with goodies to enjoy. A
stafl member even facilitated a Hallway Bingo where residents
could engage in one of their favourite program activities from the
safety of their front door. If there is one thing we have learned here at Booth, it is the im-
portance of connection and community not only at Cornerstone but even with the
greater community.

Cady gram prepared by staff

for rezidents

-Ashley
Interim Senior Manager

wWww.cornerstonewomen.ca
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Our Incredible Volunteers Spring/Summer 2020

W

Happy Fall 2020 to all our Cornerstone ‘ : ARG asKs IATVE
volunteers and supporters. In March 2020,
our Volunteer Programs at all locations
shut down in response to the Covid-19
pandemic. Since the springtime, we were so £
fortunate to have dozens of volunteers and
volunteer groups step forward to put
together craft bags, sew masks, headbands
and gowns for our residents and staff.

To-date we have received well over 1,500 &
beautiful cloth masks in different styles, ==
shapes and sizes. The support of these [
“‘Sewing Angels” has meant so much to all of
us here at Cornerstone.

e 5 q = o TR
Volunteers generously give maslks, cralt bags and

for our regidents during izolation.

We'd also like to recognize the wonderful contributions of our Spiritual Care Team who
under the direction of Rev. Hilary Murray created an uplifting newsletter for all our
residents, in addition to friendly calls with any residents or outreach clients.

Throughout the summer volunteers have slowly resumed duties in lowerrisk areas. We
have welcomed back kitchen assistants, donation room organizers, drivers and one-to-
one visitors, all with strict cleaning, mask wearing and social distancing protocols in
place. Thanks also to our Young Professional Advisory Board members, and all the
volunteers who helped make this year's virtual Purple Tie Gala an overwhelming
success!

We miss you all here at Cornerstone and look forward to continuing the re-opening of
volunteer assignments in a safe and responsible way.

-Rosemary
Volunteer Coordinator

Volunteer request: October to January

e e g Vo

Available opportunities:

Holiday Donations and Sorting

Contact us at: resource.development@cornerstonewomen.ca or 613-254-6584 Ext.521 for
more information

wWww.cornerstonewomen.ca
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Spiritual Care this Fall

That breath vou just took, that’s a gift
Rob Bell

The Spiritual Care Team serves diverse women from diverse faiths or even no faith at
all. Here is an extract of the Spiritual Care Newsletter forthe Fall:

Breathing connects all that lives. It is an unconscious
action that is essential to surviving but taking quiet time to
breathe deeply and consciously can help us lead a more
peaceful, healthy and happy life. We can incorporate deep
breathing into moments of relaxation or prayer, a walk,
creative activities, or most anything else that might arise
during our day, including stress, anxiety, frustration, or other
challenges. Here is one way we can practice deep breathing:

Relax. Let go of all tensions or expectations or plans. You

Rev. Hilary Murray
may want to close your eyes. Cornerstone’s Chaplain

Breathe Breathe through your nose or mouth, whichever

is more comfortable for you. Breathe in, expanding your belly. Let your breath rise
through your ribs. Take a final sip of air at your throat. Breathe out the reverse way,
relax throat, ribs, belly.

Feel. Feel the path of your breath, the movement of your muscles, the stretching
of your ribs.

Repeat. With each repeat of inhaling and exhaling, try to breathe more deeply, into
your diaphragm, into your centre. Breathe this way quietly until you feel the rhythm
of your breath, slow and measured.

Inspired by “The First Ceremony: The Sacred Breath” From Richard Wagamese’s final book, One
Drum.

“The weekly phone chats with my spiritual care volunteer have been areal
9ift, especially during Covid! I have a very special connection with my
phone volunteer. I have never experienced such a positive and uplifting
phone call(s) before. It’s different than connecting with people on Face-
book, emailing or texting and there is never any pressure. Thank you for

this gift, it is exactly what I needed!”
-Cornerstone resident

WWWwW.cornerstonewomen.ca
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Cornerstone Wish List for Fall and Holidays
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